Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

January 18th, 2018
The Lake Linden Village Council met on the above date at the Village Hall at 6:30pm. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to roll call: Reese, Heide, Schraufnagel, Aittama and Miller. Trustee Hoffman was granted an excused absence.
Approval of Minutes:

The December regular meeting minutes were presented. A motion was made by Trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Miller to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in one addition and a motion from Trustee Aittama, supported by Trustee Reese to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
None.
Bills and Financial Statement:


Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over the notes for each of the funds. 
After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Aittama and supported by Trustee Reese to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$37,497.68
  Water Fund

  
  $  6,732.91
Major Streets Fund

$ 23,590.43
Local Streets Fund

$ 11,913.32
  Municipal Streets    
  $     390.00
Sanitation Fund

$   4,016.27
TOTAL


$ 84,140.61
Poll vote: Yes:  Aittama, Reese, Heide, Miller, Schraufnagel, Schuldt.
      No: None.
Motion was carried.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier presented a copy of a letter to Morty’s Gas Station about the snow removal there. 
Police Report:

The police report was presented. After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Miller to accept the report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  Chief Rosemurgy and Poirier discussed the proposal by American Legal Publishing to codify the ordinance manual. It was decided that the Chief, Poirier and the Council committee would look at the issue. 
Fire Report:
A motion was made by Trustee Aittama and supported by President Schuldt to approve the fire report. All were in favor motion was carried.
Public Works Report:


Poirier went over the DPW report which summarized ongoing issues. 

Downtown Development Authority:


Chairman Pummill gave a brief update on the DDA and said the next meeting would be in February 
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):


Poirier brought up the possibility of hiring a third part-time person for the office. He recommended the position start at about 12-15 hrs per week at $12/hr. and initially it would be the customer service aspect of the office. The current treasurer, Jill DuMonthier had indicated that she does not want to work long-term and so he thought the position could gradually become familiar with the treasurer duties and when Jill was ready to leave could step into that job. 

Poirier also said that June Schraufnagel, a trustee on the Council, had expressed interest in the job. He said she was familiar with the office functions already. Trustee Aittama made a motion to retain her in this position, but further discussion resulted in the motion lacking support. Finally it was decided to post the position at the recommended hours and wages. 

President Schuldt said he had spoken to Lois Weber at the CCISD about the possibility of getting summer youth workers this coming year. After a brief discussion the Council said they would be interested and to pursue the possibility.

Infrastructure:    
Poirier introduced a 3-yr. water fund budget review and a rough draft of a water system Asset management Plan drafted by engineer Dick Supina. The plan, now required by the DEQ, would eventually outline aspects of the water system, including a plan to address much-needed maintenance issues in the very near future. Poirier said at the very least a water rate review would be necessary to address these issues. After a brief discussion it was determined that Supina, Poirier, Water Operator Andrew Goldsworthy and committee member should get together to formulate the plan further.
Property & Equipment 
DPW was still watching for nearby deal on a used dump truck but had no options at present.
Public Safety & Policy: 

No report.
Parks & Recreation


Trustees Reese, Miller and Schraufnagel discussed an online reservation system for the campground. Reese said he had been looking at one and would let them know more.
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


No report.
Late Agenda Items:

New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  

None.

Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Aittama and supported by Trustee Heide.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:16pm.  There was 5 members of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
